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Executive Committee Meeting Minutes
August 5, 2020
Webex

Present:  D. Lee, E. Belfrage, F. Willson, P. Smith, C. Rose, C. Baldridge
Absent:  G. Rozich
Staff:  S. Dring
Board Action Items:

· Frank made a motion to approve the May 2020 Meeting Minutes. David seconded. All approved.
Detailed Minutes:

I.  Welcome/Call Meeting to Order

a. Approval of May Meeting Minutes – Dr. Lee welcomed the group to the August Executive Committee Meeting. Frank made a motion to approve the July 2020 Meeting Minutes. David seconded. All approved.
II.  Financials


a. Bed Tax Revenue – The Bureau’s fiscal year ended June 30 and bed tax decreased 23% for the entire fiscal year. Since the pandemic started in March, bed tax revenue was down 81% during the same timeframe in 2019. In the month of May 2020, bed tax decreased 89% vs. May 2019. The Bureau has not yet received the bed tax number for the first month of the Six-Month Budget Year. Staff budgeted $0 for the month but estimated to be in the range of $15,000.
b. Balance Sheet – Staff provided the financials earlier in the week and the committee reviewed and discussed. The current total in the checking and saving accounts through July is $303,297.39. Account receivables total $32,025 due to the billing for the Destination Guide Partnership. It is the Bureau policy to have at least 15 percent of the overall budget for the reserve fund and the reserve fund balance stands at $200,943.06. The Bureau received a CARES Act Loan for $80,300.

c. P&L – Through July, total expenses year-to-date stand at 16.9 percent and the total incomes year-to-date stand at 9.1 percent.
d. CARES/HEALS Acts – Staff received a $80,300 Economic Injury Disaster Loan from the CARES Act. The loan terms are for 30 years at 2.75% and begins 12 months after closing. Scott worked closely with Congressman Balderson’s Office on the loan and he was instrumental in making this happen. Scott noted there has been a Senate Republican Bill passed last week that allowed Destination Marketing Organizations to receive PPP monies – also known as the HEALS Act. The Bureau and other like organizations were previously not eligible as 501 c6 businesses to get the money. There is still a long way to go for this to pass the House and President Trump.
III.  Committee Discussion Items

a. Racial Injustice – David noted that the Bureau Staff continues to work on actions to
help end systemic racism and create a more inclusive experience in our city. As a review, the following are tactics staff is implementing in the coming months:
1) Prioritize a more diverse and inclusive representation of visitors, businesses and members of our community to be included in marketing materials and social media, including photography, website content, Destination Guide, travel writers, bloggers and other outlets.

2) Utilize professional development resources to educate staff on topics related to cultural competency, diversity, equity and inclusion.

3) Create industry educational opportunities for Dublin CVB Partners with an emphasis on diversity and inclusion of topics, speakers and businesses representing all races, cultures and abilities.

4) Serve as the Liaison to Dublin’s Hospitality Industry for the City of Dublin’s efforts (Resolution 37-20, Section 9) to “provide to Council a recommended schedule of community engagements  that will facilitate an open and honest discussion among the Dublin community regarding injustice, inequity, intolerance, negative stereotyping and discrimination based on race, religion, ethnicity or belief.”
Staff is awaiting City of Dublin direction as well to ensure that efforts are leveraged and not duplicated.
b. Evolving the Dublin CVB – Scott provided an update on the presentation that will be provided to the full Board of Directors on Monday. He thanked the Committee that helped draft the vision for the new Dublin CVB.
c. Special Improvement District (SID) – One of the key elements of the Evolution of the Dublin CVB is the creation of a Special Improvement District. A SID is an economic development tool that allows private property owners in a self-defined area to establish a program for services or improvements and pay for the program with assessments on all properties in the defined area. This area can be any size if it is contiguous. SIDs are governed by a private, nonprofit corporation created by the private property owners and run by a board of the property owners. Private property owners must petition their City Council to create a SID. The petition must be signed by owners representing at least 60% of the front footage along all public streets in the proposed district. 
The Bureau is looking to create a SID in Downtown Dublin and the new organization overseeing the SID would be under the Dublin CVB. There are numerous efficiencies with this model, utilizing current staff and facilities at the Bureau. The deliverables because of the SID is yet to be determined but may include Marketing, Special Events, Cleanliness, Advocacy, Strategic Planning, etc.
The Bureau would consider retaining MS Consultants, Inc. to oversee the creation of the SID at the cost of an estimated $50,000. Representatives from MS Consultants will be presenting an overview at the Board Meeting on Monday. Staff will seek direction from the Board on next steps to pursue the SID.
IV.  Executive Director Report

a. DORA – Dublin City Council directed City Staff to begin the process with the State to apply for the Designated Outdoor Refreshment Area (DORA). Scott noted that Council’s discussion was positive for the DORA but there was come concern regarding the use of the Pedestrian Bridge as part of the DORA. Scott noted that there was some negative feedback from residents living in the Historic Dublin area.
b. Statewide Campaign – Due to the current environment and traveler intentions, Staff determined it will not launch its Statewide Campaign this year. Scott spoke with the City of Dublin and portions of the $300,000 grant it provided the Bureau may be carried over to next year.
c. Staff Travel – Scott noted that the Bureau suspended all out-of-town travel for the remainder of 2020. This includes trade shows, professional development, etc. It was not a budget decision, rather a concern for the safety and well-being of staff. 
d. CPA Firm – Staff has retained PW Partners to handle its next 990 in the Fall. The Firm is from Dublin and Scott and Clay have a good relationship with JW Wilson, who is the primary contact for the account.
e. October Board Meeting – The Committee agreed to move the October 12 Board Meeting to October 5. Time will remain at noon via Webex.
V.  Other
· Board of Trustees Meeting – Monday, August 10 at Noon, Webex
· Executive Committee Meeting – Wednesday, September 2 at 4 p.m., Webex

“People in our places, feet on our streets, heads in beds”
